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UPCOMING DATES 
Mar 26  Mrs Chapmans Farewell Assembly. 
Mar 26  PRINCIPALS AWARDS. 
Mar 26  BOT Meeting. 
Mar 28  Duffy Role Model assembly 11.30am. 
Mar 28  Best Start Session 2. 11.30am. 
Mar 29  Scholastic Issue 2 closes. 
Mar 30  Easter Friday—School Closed. 
Apr 2  Easter Monday—School Closed. 
Apr 3  Easter Tuesday—School Closed. 
Apr 4  Best Start Session 3. 1.45pm. 
Apr 6  Rippa Tournament. Paeroa. 



WEEKLY NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

Best Start Programme for  
New Entrants 

If your New Entrant child has enrolled this 
term, or will be enrolling this term, please  
contact Briar about securing your place in 
our awesome workshops. 

Best Start Waihi East  
Week 8 Wed 28 March 11.30am — Literacy 

learning and helping your child. 
Week 9 Wed 4 April 1.45pm—  Maths 

Learning and helping your child. 
 

Contact Briar on 
bfrew@east.school.nz  

or 863 8693. 

REPORTING CHANGES 
Due to National Standards now being lifted from our expectations (rather being learning progres-
sions), our Junior school is undergoing some reporting and formatting changes. If your child has 
been at school for 6, 12, 18, or 24 months this term, they will receive a report late in the term, or the 
beginning of Term 2. 
Thanks for you patience, we are very excited about the next chapter in education and are keen for 
this to reflect what is important to help make our tamariki shine at Waihi East School. 

 
PRINCIPALS’AWARDS AND FAREWELL 

We will be holding a Principals Certificate Assembly and a farewell for Mrs Chapman on Monday 
26th March (week 8)  2pm in the kai area, or if weather dictates, in the hall. 
 

ELECTIVES 
There will be NO electives this term as we are focusing on the awesome camps we had and the 
learning that comes from this. 

 
SCHOLASTIC ISSUE 2 

Issue 2 went home last week and closes on March 29th. All orders with payment to the office 
please. 

 
HELP NEEDED WITH NETBALL 

A HUGE Thanks to Hayley and Shar for volunteering to coach netball teams this year but help is still 
needed for the year 1/2 team and the year 5 team. Please let Sharon or Kim know if you can help. 

There may be no teams if we  can’t  find a coach to run the teams. 

PB4L 
As you know, we are on our PB4L journey. 
As part of this we are handing out 'Caught 

Shining' tokens for positive behaviour, 
working towards whole class parties as a 
reward. Ask your child if they know what 

they are for and how to earn them!  

ISSUES OUT OF SCHOOL 
If you have a problem with a child who is 

not yours, during sport or other times, 
please contact the school to help you 
solve the issue. We have had several 

reports of children being sworn at. 



COMMUNITY NOTICES 

FREE EAR CLINIC SERIVICE FOR CHILDREN 
The caravan will be at Waihi Central School, Moresby Avenue on Thursday March 15th and 
Tuesday10th April 2017. 9.45—2pm. Visit the ear nurse for advice on Glue ear assessment 
and management, Wax/foreign body removal, Grommet checks and treatment of discharg-
ing ears. 

Welcome to Astro Cheer, the Bay’s newest Cheerlead-
ing Club. 

We have recently started in Waihi and are excited to be 
part of the Waihi Community. 

We aim here at Astro Cheer to provide the opportunity 
for our athletes to learn not only new skills and a new 
sport, but also teach lessons about hard work, determi-
nation, team work, confidence and self-belief. Cheer-
leading makes you as an individual stronger not only 
physically but also mentally. You will not only make 
friends and memories in your team but you will be part 
of the Astro Cheer family. Everyone is welcome no mat-
ter what gender, age, or ability level you are.  We re-
quire all our coaches to be fully qualified in line with the 
requirements set out by the NZ Cheer Union.  This is a 
highly specialised sport and health and safety is para-
mount. 
We have spaces available for our Level 1 Recreation 

Team – this is for those in Years 1-6 
Training is on Saturday 9.00-10.30am 

$75 per term + $15 for club bow – rest of uniform is       
optional 

Come along for a free trial 
Check out our website for more 
details:  www.astrocheer.co.nz 

Phone:  022 457 1627 
Email:  admin@astrocheer.co.nz 

http://www.astrocheer.co.nz
mailto:admin@astrocheer.co.nz


THANKS TO OUR GREAT SUPPORTERS 
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ADVERTISING FOR DUFFY 
We are selling Advertising for this page again this year. Solid ads (no changes) will be $180 for the whole year and ed-
itable ads will be $200. Income from the ads will be used to support the Duffy Books in homes programme that we have 
at Waihi East school. Please see the office if you are interested in placing an ad on the back of our weekly newsletter. 

 
DUFFY BOOKS IN HOMES 

Waihi East School is lucky to be a Duffy school. We appreciate all our sponsors. 
Each year over 100,000 students take ownership of 650,000 brand new books an extraordinary amount that continues 
to enhance literacy skills as our Duffy kids grow into adults who inspire a love of reading in their own children. 


